Londonderry Parks Board 100 Old School Street S Londonderry VT 05148 802-824-3356

Minutes May 13 2019

- 1. Nadine called meeting to order to order 6:07pm Attendees-, Taylor, Steve, Nadine, Patrick, Matt, Marge, Jane (Pickle Ball), Harry (FBAA) Baseball, Erin
- 2. Additions and Deletions Butterfly Garden Bench, Lego Contest June 30
- 3. Review minutes- Marge motioned to approve all in favor Steve seconded. All in favor. Minutes approved
- 4. Financials-
- 5. Pickle Ball- Nadine, Steve and Kelly met with Jane at Pingree agreed that the lines could be done with the semi-permanent chalk this year. The board feels that if the goal it to install PB courts we would rather not paint the courts. Jane asked about reserving times at the courts for Pickle Ball. The board needs to discuss a policy about this; it will be added to the agenda for the June meeting. Will order time limit signs and chalkboards wait list. Jane still researching net storage.
- 6. Memorial Park- Butterfly garden, Matt is going to reach out to landscapers to get a cost for site work and or installation. Could we pay for the site work and do the installation with volunteers? (Serve, collaborative, garden club, community, Leah?) Grill Area- Taylor will look into making a space for a larger grill. Need to decide about the stonewall. Marge will look at the map and see if where we walked is all park property, if it is she will set a date for flagging. Tree down on the dock. Need to order sand for the beach. Needs to be graded (Nadine will ask Hooter) Need new Buoy rope.
- 7. Lower field has old horseshoe stakes and pipes from the bath house sticking out. They need to be removed Leigh or Matt will do
- 8. Parks Employee- Leigh has started. Nadine will work on a to do list for her.
- 9. Pingree Dog Park trees down and fence damaged. Kelly will speak with Matt to see if it is something, they can fix or if we need to hire someone. People are using the upper BB field as a dog park now and not cleaning up after their pets. Will order No dogs on field signs. Harry (FBAA) will take care of the mowing on the field all summer. The learned that not having it consistently mowed created problems that would not have happened if it had been. The entrance to the park is looking a bit run down. It would be nice to clean it up. Will add to June agenda. Harry will speak with Kelly regarding the completion of the scoreboard installation. There is a large hole (culvert) by the parking area that Harry suggested should be marked. The trail between the fields needs new snow fencing. The BB program is doing very well lots of participation and enthusiasm in the community. The board appreciates all of the effort Harry has put into making this a success. Nadine motioned to spend \$2,000 to repair the Tennis backboard. Steve seconded. All in favor. Nadine will work on that. Rob Aubin volunteered to install the new net and will try to do it this week.

- 10. Matt Scott will be resigning in Aug or Sept
- 11. Nadine called to Adjourn 7:20

Next Meeting Tuesday June 10 6:15

Spring To Do List

Memorial Park

- New chairs 15
- Order a storage shed 1500- Do we still want it?
- Mower and weed whacker- Do we still want it?
- Changing area _ need to look at options
- Order treatment for the summer
- Order beach Sand
- Price a large BBQ and retaining wall
- Butterfly Garden- Matt did you speak to a designer?
- Flag the walking trail and make sure it is on town land

Pingree

- Fix the tennis back board
- Repair tennis court if needed Install new Net
- Pump track- fundraiser
- Music Monday Funding and Schedule
- Community party pot luck local bands